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Rural Health Grant
By Evan Kramer

The Curry Health Dis-
trict Board held their
monthly meeting in Port
Orford last week at the
Senior Center.  The
Board normally meets
in Gold Beach.  Board
members present in-

cluded Brian McNulty, Barbara Stover,
Gary Anderson, and Doug Jamieson as
well as the district’s management coun-
cil consisting of R.G. Williams, Gary
Short (chief financial officer) and Ginny
Hochberg.  Brian McNulty who had
missed several meetings due to illness
said if it was financially feasible more
things would be offered in Port Orford.
He said the district needed enough peo-
ple to go the facility (Curry Family Med-
ical).  He recommended having articles
in the paper related to health and written
by doctors.

Steve Wilson, the pharmacist at Shin-
dler’s Drug Store in Bandon, spoke about
the possibility of a different kind of phar-
macy in Port Orford.  The city has been
without one since May.  Wilson spoke
about his efforts to place an automated
drug distribution system at the Curry
Family Medical Clinic.  He said the ma-

chine, which he later described as being
three feet by three feet in size, would
dispense drugs and labels.  The medi-
cines would be pre-loaded and handle 90
different medications.  Wilson said there
was no Oregon statute in place for this
technology but the State Pharmacy Board
was working on the situation.  Wilson
said a technician; working for him at the
clinic would dispense the medications
and handle payments or insurance claims.
The prescriptions for this machine would
be handled through Shindler’s and then
sent back to the machine via computer.
Wilson said the concept could happen by
the end of the year.

Wilson was asked about opening a phar-
macy (with a pharmacist) here in con-
junction with the Health District.  He
said it wouldn’t happen because pharma-
cists are in short supply.  He said we need
to find a pharmacist who lives in Port
Orford.  Wilson said there was one other
site in Oregon with the automated drug
distribution system and it is in a jail.  This
would be the first one in a medical clinic.
Wilson described how it would work is
the clinic would write a script and then
send it to Shindler’s.  He would fill out
the paperwork and send the information
to the machine via computers.  He said
there would be three different bar codes
used with the medications and it would

be a more bulletproof system than a
walk-in pharmacy.  Wilson stressed there
was no time frame for the machine’s
installment.  Wilson said the drugs would
be pre-packed and come in specific
amounts (for example 30, not 34).  Wil-
son said he didn’t want to hype this
machine too much as it may or may not
happen.  The initial prescription would
be handled through the machine but re-
fills would be phoned in to Shindler’s
and then sent by currier to the clinic the
next day.

Next up on the agenda was the Curry
Family Medical office hours which are
8:00am to 5:00pm Monday through
Thursday and closed for lunch from 12:30
to 1:30pm.  The Friday schedule is 8:00am
to 12:30pm.  Physician Assistant Carol
Milne said she is often there after 12:30pm
on Fridays.  Dutch Heinauer asked why
if we pay taxes we don’t get the same
service as Gold Beach and Brookings.
He said Brookings doesn’t pay taxes for
the hospital district.  R.G. Williams said
Brookings pays for 50% of the revenues
collected by the district.

Gary Anderson referred to the clinic as a
drag on the district and that people in
Port Orford didn’t use it.  The clinic
averages 373 visits a month and needs
470 to be profitable.  Doug Jamieson

Fall Clean-up
Sept. 30 - Oct. 4



Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44.735 N 124° 30.832 W
Produced by “Tides & Currents for Windows” version 2.0 by Nautical Software (503) 579-1414

Sun Moon
Date Time Tide Time Tide Time Tide Time Tide Rise Set Rise Set Phase

Thu Oct 2, 2003 6:28a 5.6 11:11a 3.9 5:12p 7.2 7:15a 6:58p 3:26p 11:49p 1Q
Fri Oct 3, 2003 12:42a -0.1 7:53a 5.7 12:39p 4.1 6:30p 6.9 7:16a 6:57p 4:18p 12:53a
Sat Oct 4, 2003 1:56a 0.0 9:02a 5.9 2:09p 3.8 7:52p 6.8 7:17a 6:55p 4:56p 1:59a
Sun Oct 5, 2003 3:01a 0.1 9:55a 6.3 3:21p 3.3 9:06p 6.8 7:18a 6:53p 5:27p 3:06a
Mon Oct 6, 2003 3:55a 0.2 10:36a 6.6 4:17p 2.6 10:07p 6.9 7:19a 6:52p 5:53p 4:12a
Tue Oct 7, 2003 4:41a 0.3 11:11a 6.9 5:04p 2.0 10:59p 6.9 7:21a 6:50p 6:15p 5:15a
Wed Oct 8, 2003 5:19a 0.6 11:41a 7.1 5:44p 1.5 11:46p 6.9 7:22a 6:48p 6:35p 6:17a
Thu Oct 9, 2003 5:54a 1.0 12:09p 7.3 6:22p 1.0 7:23a 6:46p 6:54p 7:17a FM

Excel Accounting Services
Lyndell Hauschildt, L.T.C.

94120 Moore St.
P.O. Box 123

Gold Beach, OR 97444
(541) 247-6560

Fax (541) 247-3442

SOUTHPORT
FOREST PRODUCTS

Buying delivered conifer
small saw log sort
& conifer pulp logs

Forrest Flowers
Log Buyer

541-266-0903
541-266-0824 fax
Cel. 541-530-5482
Home 541-332-4385

R. AuFranc
LAWYER

“COMMON SENSE ADVICE &
LEGAL SERVICES”

WILLS
TRUSTS

PROBATES
BUSINESS

REAL ESTATE
HWY 101 @ 9th St.

332-2102
also inactive CPA

Out to Sea
By Evan Kramer

The Port Orford effluent disposal system
project construction took a big plunge
forward on Sunday afternoon.  The open-
ing goal for Sunday was to pull the 2,200
feet of 12-inch diameter black plastic
pipe off the shoreline at Agate Beach and
out to sea.  On Saturday three boats
including a converted ferry boat now
serving as a barge and two tugboats from
Coos Bay arrived off the shore and got
ready for Sunday’s adventure.  There had
been some delays in the drilling progress
last week but HDD drillers “punched”
through the ocean’s rocky bottom on
Wednesday.

People milled around Sunday morning
on the bluff overlooking Agate Beach
and on the beach waiting for the pipe to
be moved.  Many searched for agates or
walked their dogs or vice versa.  At
1:30pm the pipe was connected to the

School Work Session

The Port Orford-Langlois School Dis-
trict 2CJ Board will hold a work session
on Wednesday, October 8, at 7:00pm, in
the Pacific High School Library for the
purpose of discussing Project Gradua-
tion and other Senior Spring activities.

bigger of the two tugboats (The Triton)
with help from a person on a jet ski taking
the rope from the pipe to the tug.  Then
the tug pulled the welded pipe off the
sand and out to sea.  The second tug (The
Captain Tenino) was used to capture the
other end of the pipe and pull it over to
the barge.  A private fishing boat had
brought the diving crew from Associated
Underwater Services to the 180-foot long
barge, which is a converted Washington
State ferryboat.  A crane on the barge was
used to help position the pipe so it could
be directed toward the opening in the
ocean floor.  The next step was pulling
the pipe back to shore through the open-
ing in the ocean floor.

SHN Project Engineer Steve Donovan
said this was the first ocean outfall being
constructed in Oregon in 24 years.  He
said the visibility at the drilled opening
was only six inches but the divers were
well experienced in this kind of work.
Donovan said once the pipe was pulled

out to sea there was no turning back.  The
estimated time to pull the pipe back to the
construction zone on the bluff was two
hours once it was through the hole.

Steve Donovan said on Monday after-
noon that the pipe was successfully pulled
through the hole and pulled back to the
construction site.  The crew finished this
portion of the work at 11:00pm on Sun-
day night.  He said the crew was now
prepping the ocean floor for the concrete
mats, which will hold the diffuser unit
down.  Donovan said things went really
well and there was no stress on the pipe.
Hurray for Port Orford!



Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Board Certified–Consumer
Bankruptcy Law–American

Board of Certification
Bankruptcy

Injuries / Accidents
Criminal Defense

Probate / Conservators

332 - 6060
Hwy 101 (264A W. 6th St.) Port Orford, OR

Hopeful Economic Outlooks
By Jay Stoler and Paula Cracas

Port Orford Chamber of Commerce

Visions for the future of Port Orford
were shared by three-dozen members
and guests of the Port Orford Chamber of
Commerce and the Point Orford Heri-
tage Society at their second annual mix-
er. Elected officials in attendance in-
cluded Curry County Commissioners
Lucie LaBonte and Ralph Brown, Port
Orford City Council members Jim Au-
burn and Emily Francona, and Port Com-
missioner Ed Dowdy.

Chamber social director Grace Bonnell
was the coordinator and hostess for the
evening and introduced the speakers in-
cluding Milt Nelson from Friends of
Cape Blanco, Paula Cracas representing
the Port Orford Senior Center, Dana
Amarisa marketing representative for the
Port Orford Arts Council, and Reg Pullen
from BLM.  Port Orford Chamber of
Commerce President Ronn Kerr and Vice
President Chuck Schaumberg also spoke.

Milt Nelson emphasized the importance
of the historic “crown jewels” of North
Curry; the Cape Blanco Lighthouse, the
Hughes House and the Coast Guard

Salmon BBQ Fundraiser

The Fishermen’s Association and Fish
Wives invite all seafood lovers to come
to a salmon BBQ fundraiser Saturday,
October 11, at the Legion Hall from
11:00-3:00.  Local fishermen will BBQ
delicious, fresh Chinook salmon.  “We
will be serving fresh BBQ salmon, cole-
slaw, baked beans and rolls,” said Jenni-
fer Wilson. The charge is $7.50 for adults
and $5.00 for kids twelve and under.

“The fishermen want to help one of our
friends whose boat was dropped,” said
Bill Cobb F/V Rosalie, “this is a great
project for us; after all we do cook the
best BBQ salmon on the Coast!”

Tickets to support the fundraiser can be
purchased in advance at Chetco Federal
Credit Union. “Please join us at this tasty
luncheon fundraiser,” said Jennifer.

Museum.  He praised the Highway to
History publication and all of the Amer-
ica’s Wild Rivers Coast (AWRC) adver-
tising, noting there were over 22,000
visitors to the Cape Blanco Lighthouse
last year.

Port Orford Chamber of Commerce Pres-
ident Ronn Kerr said he hoped that a
good portion of the transit lodging tax
(TLT) would be permanently dedicated
to advertising and promotion, plus a com-
mitment of TLT funds yearly to boost the
general awareness of Port Orford outside
of the south coast.

Port Commissioner Ed Dowdy said his
vision for the future is a 50,000 sq. foot
facility where the PPS building and bone
yard are now located and some sort of
facility located where the Port shop and
storage building are that would take ad-
vantage of the spectacular ocean vista
from that vantage point.

County Commissioner Lucie LaBonte
said that the Curry County Commission-
ers and the Del Norte Supervisors were
meeting regularly and recognized and
supported the cultural and arts commu-
nity of the AWRC area and would con-
tinue to create programs with financial

support, particularly for the arts, in the
future.

The repeated and main theme was the
appreciation for the cooperation between
the many organizations represented and
on making Port Orford a bona fide tourist
destination.

The next chamber event will be a board
meeting on October 13 at 1:00 p.m. at the
Port and Starboard Restaurant.



Mr. Appliance
of Bandon

Why pay more?
Reconditioned Appliances

Washers, Dryers, Refrigerators,
Freezers, and Stoves

All with 90 day Warranty

Commercial & Residential Repair

47451 Hwy 101, Bandon, OR

(541) 347-1474

Savoy Theatre
811 Hwy 101, Port Orford, OR

541-332-3105 voice, 332-8105 FAX
savoy@harborside.com

ONCE UPON A TIME IN MEXICO
Rated R  Starring Johnny Depp, Antonio Banderas, Salma

Hayek, Directed by Robert Rodriguez

FRIDAY .................................... 7 pm

SAT. & SUN. .................. 4 & 7 pm

MON – THURS ....................... 7 pm

** Monday is Discount Night **

The Cat’s Meow
Vacation Cottage

Quaint, comfortable, affordable
503 Jackson St., 80 feet to beach access

Great for families, couples, singles
2 Bedrooms, full kitchen, laundry

Fall / Winter Rates Now In Effect!
All reservations made in advance. Please call toll free:

866 - 503-5003
History: Sears kit house, circa 1910

Douglas Trimble
Tree Service

Complete Tree Service
 Storm Damage
 Danger Tree Removals
 Clean-Up / Chipper Service
 Limbing
 Topping
 Falling Bonded  Insured

License # 119157
(541) 332-1010
(541) 530-8778

Police Log

September 17: Report of suspicious cir-
cumstances at residence on Doug Johnson
Lane.  Handled by contact.

Non-injury motor vehicle crash at Circle
K.  Report taken.

Assisted parole and probation depart-
ment.  Transported one white adult fe-
male to Curry County Jail.

September 18: Report of stolen vehicle
from Ray’s parking lot.  Vehicle was
later recovered North of Brookings after
being pursued from Gold Beach.  One
white adult male arrested and lodged in
the Curry County Jail.

September 19: Report of suspicious ac-
tivity at skate park.  Park checked and
unable to locate any problem.

September 22: Welfare check on juve-
nile at residence on Jefferson near Twen-
ty Fifth.  Handled by contact.

September 23: Civil dispute involving
vehicle.  Handled by contact.

September 24: Report of phone harass-
ment.  Report taken/handled by contact-
unfounded.

Report of dog running at large.  Dog’s
owner contacted and advised. Informa-
tion forwarded to animal control.

September 25: Report of illegal dumping
off Arizona Street.  Report taken and
under investigation.

Report of juvenile breaking windows on
Thirteenth St. near Idaho.  Contacted
juvenile on his property and advised of
complaint.  No crime, handled by con-
tact.

September 26: Welfare check on juve-
nile at request of school.  Juvenile home
ill.

September 27: Report of dog nuisance
on Jackson St.  Handled by contact.



Coos Curry Supply
1009 Highway 101, Port Orford, OR 97465 Mon-Fri 8m-5pm
(541) 332-1818 Sat.9am-Noon

Your Hometown Hardware Store

Sale Starts FRIDAY,BASS
ART SUPPLY & Gallery
“The little shop with BIG Ideas”

Local Artists work on display

175 2nd St. Continuum Bldg.
On the Pedway - Old Town Bandon

Open 10:00am till 5:30pm Daily
www.bandon.com/bass

(541) 347 - 4482

October 3 through October 13
See our flyer in this paper!

Coos-Curry Audit Report

At the Coos-Curry Electric Cooperative
Board meeting on September 26, 2003,
the Coos-Curry Electric Board heard and
approved the Audit Report from Ken-
neth Kuhns & Co. for the years ended
December 31, 2001 and 2002.  Excerpt-
ed financial information from that report
is being mailed to all Cooperative mem-
bers.

Highlights of the report are as follows:

The Independent Auditor’s Report dated
September 19, 2003 stated in part, “In
our opinion the consolidated financial
statements referred to above present fair-
ly, in all material respects, the financial
position of Coos-Curry Electric Cooper-
ative, Inc., as of December 31, 2002 and
2001, and the results of its operations
and its cash flows for the years then
ended in conformity with accounting

principles generally accepted in the Unit-
ed States of America.”

The Cooperative ended the year with $68
million of total assets, $35 million of
equities (51.47%), and $33 million of
liabilities (48.53%).

Total electric plant increased by $4 mil-
lion.

Income taxes payable were reduced by
$3.4 million, due to tax strategies recom-
mended by other independent tax con-
sultants.

Net operating losses of $2.2 million were
recognized.  This loss was due to the
board’s strategy to maintain load by de-
ferring rate increases needed to offset
wholesale rate increases from the Bon-
neville Power Administration.

A loss for “other than temporary impair-
ment” of investments related to the sale

of DBS franchise to Pegasus Satellite
Communications was recorded.

Cooperative members who would like to
review the entire audit report may do so
by making an appointment with Jim Arn-
tz, General Manager, by calling Dian at
(541) 332-8181.

Square Dance Lessons
by Patty Reese

Saturday night the Beachcombers hold
their regular monthly dance at the Cove
on Nicholson Drive.  Caller for the evening
will be Dayton Jones of Milwaukee, Ore-
gon. Cuer for round dancers will be Ed
Phillips of Brookings. The couples take
to the floor for rounds at 7:30 and squares
begin at 8:00. Visitors are always wel-
come. No charge to watch.

Sunday afternoon is the first installment
in the club’s annual beginner and PLUS
level lessons. Anyone who would like to
learn to dance or refresh your dusty skills
from years ago, come out and join in.
PLUS class begins at 2:00 and beginners
take over at 3:30. It’s lots of fun and a
good way to relax and get a little exercise.

Safety Tip of the Week

When driving conditions involve limited
visibility use your lights so you can be
seen and slow down.  The life you save
may be your own.



Sea Breeze
Florist

World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
888-484-2234 (toll free) Port Orford

“In joy or sadness, flowers
are our constant friends.”

-Kozuko Okakura

HEARTH & HOME
Brick & Chimney, Inc.

(541) 348-2465
Nick & Colleen

Over 20 years experience
Licensed, Bonded & Insured

CCB # 94570

Chimney Sweeping  All Masonry
Chimney Building & Repair

Tuckpointing  Glass Block  Custom Tile
Residential and Commercial

CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE

QUALITY SERVICE

Old Fashioned Christmas Wishes
from the

Hughes House and Cape Blanco Lighthouse

Come shop for Christmas
in our

Gift Shop

We are open from now through October
Thursday-Monday 10:00 - 3:30

Closed Tues & Wed

Off Hwy 101 on Cape Blanco Road

The Crazy Norwegians 332-8601

Starting in October
Closed Mondays

and

New Winter Hours
11:30am - 7:00pm Tuesday - Sunday

Chess Club News

The Port Orford Chess Club invites you
to play chess and other classic games at
a new time and place.  The Club now
meets in the Port Orford City Council
chambers every Saturday from 1:00 to
5:00pm.  Adults and younger players are
welcome.  Our new location is quiet with
plenty of tables and chairs.  Refreshments
will be provided.  The club is offering
free chess lessons and coaching. Bring
your favorite game board and enjoy the
afternoon.

Senior News
By Mary Yoder

September 26 was Rotary luncheon –
volunteers working were head cook Kay
Neal, Sonja Mason, Rose Panozzo, Ar-
lyne Mossholder – setting up the dining
room Sonja Mason, doing dishes, etc.
Warren Jewell.  A very nice luncheon –
enjoyed by all.

September 27 was birthday lunch.  Vol-
unteers working were head cook Rose
Panozzo, Arlyne Mossholder, Kay Neal,
Al Granados, Carol Suchy, and John
Suchy.  It was a very nice luncheon – all
enjoyed.  The volunteers did a wonderful
job.  There was a very nice birthday cake
also.  Paula Cracas at the moneybox.
Everyone sang happy birthday to the
birthday people.  Do you realize you only
have one birthday a year?

September 30 membership meeting at
11:00am.  More about this next week.

October 6 is pinochle at 7:00pm.

October 12 breakfast from 8:00am to
1:00pm.  Rummage sale from 8:00am to
1:00pm.

Blood pressure Thursday mornings.

Walking group Tuesday, Wednesday and
Thursday at 8:00am.

Art and quilting 9:30am to 3:00pm on
Wednesdays.

TOPS every Monday at 9:30am and
6:00pm

Nutrition meeting October 14 at 1:00pm.

Ridicule is like a blow with a fist.
Wit like the prick of a needle.

Irony like a sting of a thorn
And humor is plaster which
Heals all the wounds.



“Sachet” on over
to Curry General
Hospital for your

mammogram.
Take part in National Breast Cancer Awareness Month. Schedule a mammogram
in October in The Brookings Clinic or Curry General Hospital, and take home a

delicate, hand-crafted aroma - therapeutic sachet bag from Curry General
Hospital’s Breast Health Network and Rogue River AppleWorks.

Appointments: (541) 247-6621 or 1-800-445-8085
Curry Breast Health Network: For the protection and education of Curry County women.

Letter to the Editor,

Friday September 19 was the ninth annu-
al relay called “The Run to the Rogue”
held each third week of September by the
Siletz Indian People. The run, which
starts in Siletz Oregon, continues down
the coast for about 234 miles and up the
Rogue River to Oak Flats near Agnes. It
is meant to commemorate their “trail of
tears” and to honor their ancestors who
were forced to leave their homelands of
Southern Oregon and Northern Califor-
nia.

The Port Orford Art Council hosted this
year, making this the sixth annual pot-
luck dinner for the runners and commu-
nity to share. The added enjoyment of
Community Music Night makes this a
special gathering and next year we may
have some drummers from Siletz to round
it out!

Every year the participation has grown
as our community continues to honor

Mammogram Month

Gift sachets, custom-crafted by Rogue
River AppleWorks, will be presented to
all women who get mammograms in
Curry General Hospital or in the Brook-
ings Clinic during National Breast Can-
cer Awareness Month in October.

The America Cancer Society continues
to recommend mammograms annually
for women 50 and older, in tandem with
exams from professional health provid-
ers. Self breast exams also are recom-
mended monthly. Early detection is the
best protection, says Joyce Mathis, coor-
dinator of the Curry General Hospital
Breast Health Network.

For mammogram appointments in Gold
Beach or Brookings, phone 1-800-445-
8085 ext.117.

Trust Management Service, LLC, con-
tributed to the funding.

and recognize the history, we once were
ignorant of, or reluctant to acknowledge.
The Siletz Confederated Tribes have giv-
en our community two videotapes that
briefly document their tribe’s history and
“The Run to the Rogue”. These videos
will soon be available at the Port Orford
City Library.

To all who gave their time, generous
spirit, food, and music, thanks so much.
It was very organized this year! Thank
you, Susan and John Lincoln, Susan
Shannon, Paula Cracas, Claire and Rog-
er Button, Cathy Boden, Al, and all the
singers and musicians. Also, thank you
Sentry Market and the Schools for the
“sign board” welcomes! They noticed!
Mayor Doran, thank you for reading the
proclamation in support of the Run. The
show of support from this community is
valued and has helped the Runners to
feel   compassion is out there for their
long effort to connect to their ancestral
past.

Joan Geiser



One Day Meat Bonanza
Friday, Oct. 3 Only – Bandon & Port Orford, OR Stores – No Rain Checks

BEEF  FISH  BEEF  PORK  BEEF  POULTRY  BEEF

SEAFOOD  SEAFOOD  SEAFOOD  SEAFOOD  SEAFOOD

BULK BUYS  PORK AND POULTRY  SMOKED ITEMS

41/50 IQF
Cooked and Peeled
Black Tiger Prawns

$6.98 pkg.

Chef’s Value
Sliced Bacon
(15 lb. box)
$15.75 box

World Kitchens
Beef Jerkey (3 varieties)

2 lb. Bags $16.48 bag

Cooked IQF
Pacific Salad

Shrimp Meat (5 lb.)
$12.60 pkg.

IQF 10-20 count
Scallops

(5 lb. bag)
$29.95 bag

Hillshire Brand
Smoked Sausage
4 lb. pkg. $3.95 ea.

41/50 IQF (uncooked)
Black Tiger Prawns

(2 lb. bag)
$9.74 pkg.

Uncle Lou’s
Baby Spareribs

10 lb. box
$19.97 box

Whole Pork
Cushion Tri-tips

$1.38 lb.

Value Pack Boneless Pork Loin Chops - $2.49 lb.
Value Pack Boneless Pork Sirloin Chops - $1.89 lb.

Whole Boneless
Beef New Yorks

(12-16lb. ave.) $3.79 lb.

Boneless Skinless
Fryer Breasts

(10 lb ave) $1.97 lb.

Whole Bone-in
Pork Shoulders

(1 per bag) $.98 lb.

Whole Boneless
Pork Loins

$1.94 lb.

Whole Boneless Beef
Beef Top Sirloins

$2.68 lb.

Lean 85/15 Ground Beef
(10 lb. Avg. pkg)

$1.78 lb.

Whole Boneless
Pork Sirloins

(4-6 per bag) $1.63 lb.

Whole Boneless
Beef Rib Eyes

(12-16 lb. ave.)$3.68 lb.

Whole Boneless
Beef Tri-Tips

(5 per bag) $3.49 lb.



“Experience Fresh
Creative Dining”

at

Open for dinner at 5pm
Tuesday through Sunday
236 Hwy 101, Port Orford
Great cuisine, cocktails and wine list

Now Serving Gourmet Pizza!

For reservations call...
(541) 332-9378

Curry County Commissioners are proud to support
a joint effort for Fall Clean-up Week, Sept. 30-Oct. 4

Fall Clean-up, Sept. 30-Oct. 4
FREE Residential Drop Off Week

Sept. 30 – Oct. 4
Metal, Brush, Leaves,

Prunings & Grass Clippings

Port Orford Transfer Site
Bring your metal, brush, yard trimmings and cuttings to the
Port Orford Transfer Site, approximately 2 miles northwest of
Port Orford, Tuesday, Sept. 30 through Saturday, Oct. 4.
Open from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.

First Load FREE!

Call 1-800-826-9801 regarding large loads

A fee will be charged for refrigerators,
freezers and air conditioners with freon,
and cars. (Garbage regular price.)

Osteoporosis Class

The Osteoporosis Class at the Port Or-
ford Senior is going strong!  It’s great to
see folks take advantage of the offering
to prevent this disease.  Reducing os-
teoporosis risk through exercise is a pro-
gram developed at OSU Bones Research
Lab.  Kathryn Davis completed the course
and leads the class.  It’s not too late to
join the group, which meets Monday and
Wednesday from 5:30 – 7:00pm.  Sign
up for the class through SWOCC.

Red Cross Alert

Did you know that this September the
Red Cross was on red alert for blood
types O+, O-, & A+?  Their red alert
means that there is less than 1/2 day
supply of blood needed for our region.
The Langlois Lions Club is sponsoring
our community blood drive on Thurs-
day, October 9 at the Langlois Lions
Clubhouse on Floras Lake Loop in Lan-
glois.  New donor sign-up sheets are in
your libraries & post offices.  Previous
donors are being contacted now to sched-
ule their appointments.

Fall into Story Soup

Our new season for Story Soup Family
Story Time will be starting again on
October 9 at 6:30pm. We will be holding
our evenings of fun and stories in the
Port Orford City Council Chambers so
there will be plenty of room for the whole
family. This month’s theme will be Silly
Spookies – so please come and enjoy
some silly spooky stories with us.

Port Orford Public Library is also offer-
ing a Toddler Time during the week -
Monday afternoons at 1:30pm brought
to you by Amanda Kamph. Join in the
stories, songs and giggles.

Sunset Garden Club

The Sunset Garden Club will be holding
its monthly meeting in Port Orford’s
Senior Center at 1:00p.m. on Friday,
October 3. Bob Cooper will be giving a
presentation on growing dahlias. We will

Women’s Time Out

Women’s Time Out  will present a “Dizzy
for Disney” buffet luncheon and program
on Wednesday, October 8 at 11:30a.m.
at La Cucina Italian Restaurant, 1445
Oregon SE (Highway 101), Bandon. Cost
is $9.00 Inclusive. Call 347-4224 or 332-
2703 for reservations and more info.

be having a white elephant sale at the
meeting as a fundraiser for the club, so
please bring items to sell.

The Rogue District’s fall conference will
be held in Gold Beach on Thursday,
October 23. Lunch at the conference will
be $7.50. If you plan on attending, please
call Kirk Johnson at 332-6325.



Jarboe’s
Tractor Service
CAT 216 Skid Steer

CCB # 151608  Bonded & Insured

Brush Hog “Mower”
4x1 Bucket  Root Grappler
Backhoe  Tracks  Grading

(541) 297-6525

ASPHALT DRIVEWAY PAVING

IKE
PARKER

Locally owned & operated
family business
Lic. # 846872

 Driveways
 Parking Lots
 Patching
 Seal Coating
 Grading
 Excavation

For a FREE ESTIMATE,
call 1-541-572-3006

Corporation

Creighton Plants and Supplies
325 16th Street, Port Orford

(541) 332-0149

End of Summer Sale
All Plants 25% off

Next 2 weeks - Pumpkins,
Fresh Gourds, Squash & Tomatos

Democratic Central Committee
By Pat Sherman

The Curry County Democratic Central
Committee is off to an enthusiastic start.
The committee met on September 23 at
6:30p.m. in the Curry County Court-
house Annex.

Seventeen members and guests were in
attendance. Precinct committeepersons
were approved. Organizational plans,
future committees, strategies were dis-
cussed in a brainstorming session.

If you would like your voice to be heard,
share your ideas at the next meeting on
October 28. Precinct committeepersons
are needed.

Quilt Raffle Tickets

The watercolor transfer lighthouse quilt
donated by Dottie Barnes is presently on
display at Chetco Federal Credit Union,
where raffle tickets are available. Raffle
tickets are $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00.
Profits from the sale of the raffle tickets
benefit the Fishermen’s Relief Fund. The
quilt will be raffled off at ESA’s Annual
Christmas Bazaar at the Community
Building on December 6, during the clos-
ing hour of the event.

The Fishery Wives Network appreciates
the staff of Chetco Federal Credit Union
for their community spirit in displaying
the quilt and selling the raffle tickets.
Thank you.

Walk to Paradise

Limited space still is available for any-
one wishing to join Curry General Hos-
pital’s Sole Pursuits’ Walk To Paradise,
the weekend of Oct 4-5. Walkers plan to
caravan from Curry General Hospital to
Foster Bar near Agness on the Rogue
River, beginning at 6:30 a.m., Saturday,
Oct. 4. Jim Coffee will lead the hike with
Cathy Boden, wilderness first aid re-
sponder. The group will follow the Wild
and Scenic Rogue River Trail for 12
miles to Paradise Lodge for dinner, bed
and breakfast, then return to the trailhead
via jetboat, Sunday, Oct. 5.

The cost of the package is $110. Pro-
ceeds will go to support the cardiac reha-
bilitation facility planned for Gold Beach
in the near future. For more information,
phone (541) 247-3187.

Walking Card Winners

Two Port Orford walkers won pedome-
ters, and another won a WALK ON T-
shirt when Curry Family Medical drew
the most recent Walking Card winners,
announced Cathy Boden, outreach coor-
dinator. Pedometers went to Dave
Kincaid and Nell Hales. Lee Kincaid
won the WALK ON T-shirt.

Walking cards – designed to track how
many minutes you walk — can be picked
up for free at Curry Family Medical.
Participants mark off one illustrated foot
for every half hour they walk. When the
feet are all marked off, the cards can be
turned into the clinic for the next prize
drawing.



Real Estate
currydale@harborside.com

Sheepskin Specialties
Langlois — 348-2500

Farm Mart
farmstore@harborside.com

Fencing  Feed
Culvert  Gates

Animal Husbandry Supplies

Across from Ocean Spray

347-4356
www.currydale.com

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner

1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

We have lots of
Halloween
Supplies

in stock!

Colored hair spray

Glow in the dark
make up

Lots more - Come look!

Bartlett's Cafe

Open 6am to 7pm Every Day
Located across Hwy 101 from

The Downtown Fun Zone
in Port Orford

Bring a Friend
Buy one delicious meal at
regular price, get a second
meal of equal or less value

for ½ Price!

You must present this coupon.
Valid Oct. 2 – 8, 2003

Good on regular menu items only.
Daily specials not included. Call for
specials.

Chetco Ongoing  from 5-15-03

Driving Classes Start

Classes start next week for people inter-
ested in being a driver for Port Orford
Ambulance.  Applications are available
at the Port Orford Ambulance office at
Nineteenth and Idaho.  The office hours
are 9:00am to 1:00pm, Monday through
Friday.  Their phone number is 332-
0484.  Port Orford Ambulance is a com-
munity-based organization serving Port
Orford and northern Curry County since
1952 with a crew of dedicated volun-
teers.  People interested in being an am-
bulance driver need a good driving record,
and need to be in good mental and phys-
ical health.

EMT (Emergency Medical Technician)
classes will begin in early to mid Novem-
ber.  EMT applications are also available
at the ambulance office.  They are look-
ing for enthusiastic people with a will-
ingness to learn.  You will acquire skills
for a lifetime.  This is your chance to help
your community and become an impor-
tant member of a very important team.
How many times have you read letters to
the editor in either the Port Orford News
or Port Orford Today by people whose
lives were saved by the efforts of the
community ambulance crew?  Please

E.S.A. Calendar

The E.S.A. Community Birthday Calen-
dar is being put together now for 2004.
Advertising is sold out for the front cover
but it’s not too late to get listings for
birthdays and other important dates.  The

consider being an ambulance driver or
EMT. calendars cost $7 each and you can call

332-5085 to buy one or place an an-
nouncement in the calendar.

Last year E.S.A. sold 325 copies of my
favorite calendar.  Profits from the sale
of advertising and calendars goes to schol-
arships for Pacific High School students.
Last year E.S.A. awarded two $600 schol-
arships to Pacific High seniors.



Family Hair Care
Open 9-5 Tues. - Sat.

Walk-ins welcome
Evenings by appt.

332-0504 or 332-5028

RRRRRoaring Sea Artsoaring Sea Artsoaring Sea Artsoaring Sea Artsoaring Sea Arts
Studio Gallery

OPEN HOUSE LAST SUNDAY
2:00 to 5:00 OF THE MONTH

VISITORS  WELCOME
CALL 332-4444 DONNA ROSELIUS
41687 Hwy. 101 S. Port Orford, Oregon

Continued on next page

Dock Tackle & Seafood
Hours 8 to 5

Local catch Fish-n-Chips, Burgers,
Gifts, Fishing Gear, and Bait

Fresh local fish fillets when available.
(541) 332-8985

Pampered Pooches
New Hours

Mon.-Fri.  9:00-3:00

545 W. Tenth St.  332-0520

The Joan of ArcThe Joan of ArcThe Joan of ArcThe Joan of ArcThe Joan of Arc
Vacation HomeVacation HomeVacation HomeVacation HomeVacation Home
“A Step Back in Time”

541-332-0516

The Cleaning Co.The Cleaning Co.The Cleaning Co.The Cleaning Co.The Cleaning Co.
“For all of your cleaning needs.”

Licensed & Insured
Daniel & Laura Wear

P.O. Box 1044, Port Orford, OR 97465
(541) 290-4092

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

CURIOUS about what your property may
sell for? Call Sandra at Siskiyou Coast
Realty for a free comparative market analy-
sis. We need property to sell. (541)
332-7777.

THE CAT’S MEOW vacation cottage.
Welcome sports fishermen for the up-
coming Fall run, out of town guests, and
families. Great location! Please call toll
free (866) 503-5003 for reservations. Non-
smoking.

RENTAL AVAILABLE SEPT. 1: One
bed studio; $375/month; $500/deposit.
Oregon Properties Property Management:
541-347-1876.

MORE SALES means we need more
listings! If you need to sell your property,
or thinking about it for the future, give us
a call at C.A. Smith Real Estate, serving
Port Orford since 1971. Sellers or buyers
call 541-332-2145, www.casmith.com

FOR RENT: Commercial building for
storage or shop and/or outside storage
area on a lighted and security fenced yard.
All or individual spaces. Port Orford.
541-332-2014.

FOR RENT: 1 BEDROOM Lakefront
home, fenced yard, solarium. $650/mo.
(435) 615-4893. Don or Bonnie.

RV SPOT overlooking Elk River Valley
$250/mth. 332-0123.

SERVICES

JUANITA REDDING HENNICK Bar-
ber / Hairdresser 332-6791.

JOHN B. HOUSER, Barber-Hairdresser,
553 – 19th Street, Port Orford, 332-2050.
Hours Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday,
Friday from 10 to 5. Closed Saturday.

EXTERIOR PAINTING and Remodel,
lots of local references. Decks, additions,
window packages, siding, and painting.
Quality workmanship. Licensed, bonded
and insured and BBB member. CCB#
132941. Call 347-2259. Eugene Hill Con-
struction.

KEY’Z LOCKSMITH SERVICE –
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

THE GURU IS IN! Here’s a computer
technology expert who can deliver what
you need. Set-up to overhaul, desktop to
network, web page to database, tutoring
to training, friendly “techie” at your ser-
vice. Scotty 332-0530.

BLUE SKY TREE SERVICE – Profes-
sional stump removal by grinding. No
stump too big. Lowest price guaranteed
(with accessibility.) Still serving Port
Orford area for all your tree-care needs.
Free estimates! CCB# 152469. 347-7400.

WILD HORSE SALON, Michelle
Wagner, Complete hair care and prod-
ucts. 14th & Idaho, Port Orford. 332-0367.

READY FOR A WEBSITE? Want to
update an existing site? Call Judy at JT
Dataworks for a free consultation. Rea-
sonable rates. 332-0850.

HANDYMAN: Household repairs, prop-
erty cleaning, labor, od jobs, chainsaw
work. Have truck and tools. 332-0511.

GARAGE SALES

JOAN’S GARAGE SALE Now Open
Wed-Sat 10-3 at the Old Jam Stand, south
of Langlois. New items every week.

RUMMAGE SALE (no clothing) Satur-
day, Oct. 4 9:00am – 3:00pm. Zion
Lutheran Church “Mary Martha Circle”,
2015 Washington St. Church Social Hall.

GARAGE SALE 2.5 miles north on
Nickelson Dr. Sat. Oct. 4th. Rifle, shot-
gun, dehydrator, small refridgerator, 4
wheel drive Bronco, tools. Too much to
mention.

ESTATE SALE SATURDAY OCT. 4
9-3pm, Floras Lake Rd., Follow signs.
Antique cider press, round table, swing
set, table saw, glassware, clothes. Too
much to name.



Seaweed Natural
Grocery & Cafe

Store Hours M-S: 10-6, Cafe 10-3
832 Hwy 101, Port Orford

(541) 332-3640

Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

THE WOODEN NICKELTHE WOODEN NICKELTHE WOODEN NICKELTHE WOODEN NICKELTHE WOODEN NICKEL
Handcrafted Myrtlewood

Retail - Wholesale
(541) 332-5201
1205 Oregon St.

Port Orford, OR 97465

Colorful Landscape Rock
Available at

Jim’s Gems
Hwy 101, 3 miles S. of Bandon

OPEN Fri-Sun 9-6  (541) 347-7400

Jewels By The Sea
755 Oregon St. #A  332-4061

Quality On-Site Repairs  Custom Designs
Quality Gemstones  Beads & Supplies

Gift Certificates  Layaway Plans

Curry Public Transit
Remember: We are

here for you

332-5771

Continued on Back Cover

Bonnie’s Ice Cream Parlor

will be CLOSED

Oct. 6th thru Oct. 13th

Mary’s Herbs
For all your health shop needs

Full service herb & vitamin shop
Energy - weight loss - detox -

wellness - multiples, etc.
Low cost home water filtration system removes

Giardia, E. Coli, Coliform, Sediment
Phone/Mail order available. Bandon 347-9586

FINAL SALE! Sixes Grange Fri & Sat 9-
3. Come on down! Hwy 101 & Sixes
River Rd.

MISCELLANEOUS

FOR SALE Nice junior doe Himalayan
pet rabbit $10.00, papers $20.00, also
two young California does and one year
old buck rabbit $10.00 each, papers $20.00
332-3003.

28’ SILVERSTREAK TRAILER for
sale, for rent or rent to own. 332-0123
references, no smoking, deposit.

SIMPLICITY AT IT’S FINEST, stop
in ad see our new line of bracelets,
handcrafted in the USA with a lifetime
guarantee at The Shell Shack.

SALEITEMSALEITEM, look for these
yellow tags on “oodles” of items in the
Shell Shack, moving out the “one-left-
overs”, “overstocks” and “summer items.”
Making room for new winter lines and
holiday giftware!

MARLBORO $14.95, others $10.95 per
carton. Tax Free Cigarettes From Swe-
den. Worldwide Free Airmail Delivery!
(541) 332-0212, room #11 To Order
Online: http://mysite.verizon.net/res6
pqa1/freegames/id15.html.

TRADITIONAL CHINESE Medicine
formulas. Available for sleep, back, meno-
pause, quality of life, immune defense,
anti-depression, joint-tendons, high blood
pressure. Sea Breeze. 332-0445.

FOR SALE, Used portable or build-in
dishwasher $80.00 good condition. Bob
Mays, Elk RV Campground, space 45.
332-0111.

QUEEN MATTRESS AND SPRINGS
$25. 2 kittens free. 332-9205.

STORAGE UNIT AVAILABLE at
Armstrong. 10 x 20. Call 332-6265.

1983 ¾ TON GMC DIESEL VAN,
Strong engine, rebuilt trans., diff., radia-
tor. False floor, 3rd seat, ladder rack, new
batteries, good tires. $1000.00 obo 332-
0291.

2000 SATURN SWZ 5 DOOR 4 CYL
Wagon auto full power 32 mpg 22,000
miles, alloy wheels exc. Cond. Blue book
$8405, asking $8200. 332-0379.

FREE INSTALLATION!* Buy a DVD-
R/RW drive from us this week (Oct. 2-8)
and we’ll install it in your computer FREE!
*Limited to stock on hand. PC’s only (no
Macs). In-shop service only. We reserve
the right to disqualify non-standard com-
puters and/or those for which installation
will be unusually difficult. The Down-
town Fun Zone. 332-6565.

GREEK FISHERMEN’S HATS, ex-
cellent selection of sizes and colors, and
the best price around! At the Shell Shack
at BattleRock Park.

MR. APPLIANCE OF BANDON will
pick up your unwanted appliances, work-
ing or not, upon approval. 347-1474.

PACIFIC WAVE FITNESS (541) 332-
7777, (541) 332-2025. Now offering
Pilates Tues 5:30-7:00pm. Membership
fees $30.00 per month. Call for free tour
of gym. Join now to get in shape!

MISTY MEADOWS JAMS and syrups
at the Shell Shack at Battle Rock Park, a
locally made Oregon product!

CARPET TECH Carpet and Upholstery
Cleaning now serves Port Orford. Satis-
faction guaranteed or the job is free. All
we leave is the clean. 347-2259.

PREPAID PHONE CARDS $7.00 – 2-
hour cards – no minimum usage! The
Downtown Fun Zone.



Classified Ads
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Rural Health Grant
Continued from Front Page

NEW MOVIES THIS WEEK: “2 Fast
2 Furious”, “Boat Trip”, “Bend It Like
Beckham”, “Big Spender”, “Barbie –
Swan Lake”, “Dreamcatcher”, “Dancer
Upstairs”, “Till Human Voices Wake Us”,
“Better Luck Tomorrow”, “Nowhere in
Africa”, and “Scenes of the Crime”. Please
remember items are due back by 3:30pm
the next business day. The Downtown
Fun Zone. Open 9:30-6 Mon-Thurs and
9:30-7 Friday and Saturday. Closed Sun-
days.

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL. 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356.

said the clinic had a shortfall last year of
$143,000.  Carol Milne answering a ques-
tion about what are we getting at the
clinic said her main goal is women’s
health issues.  She said the clinic has
seen more women than were seen before.
Milne said she had done more with chil-
dren.  Other activities at the clinic in-
clude the Kumedin clinic, a full scale lab
available thanks to twice a day currier
service with Gold Beach, diabetic teach-
ing, lectures on breast cancer, a depres-
sion workshop, the free PSA screening,
women’s cancer screening and flu shots
coming up in October.  Milne said she
would like to see the clinic open seven
days a week but it didn’t have the vol-
ume.

Dr. Tom Pitchford said no one was turned
away from the clinic.  He said it costs a
lot of money to have a new x-ray machine
at the clinic and 5-6 full time employees.

The Hospital District supports Cathy
Boden as outreach coordinator for North
Curry County.  She has worked on month-
ly hikes and other wellness issues in-

cluding the free men’s and women’s
health screenings.

Gary Short next spoke about Curry Fam-
ily Medical receiving Rural Health Clin-
ic designation.  This allows small rural
areas to get special reimbursement.  Short
said it costs the clinic $105 per patient
visit.  Short said to qualify for the max-
imum reimbursement the doctor must
see 4,200 patients per year.  The Nurse
practicioner needs 2,100 visits per year.
Short said the clinic had a sliding fee
schedule based on the federal poverty
level.  The Rural Health Clinic designa-
tion became effective on September 1 of
this year.  Short said if they get the
maximum reimbursement the clinic
would receive $100 per Medicaid visit
and $66 per Medicare visit.  Currently
the clinic gets reimbursed $44 per visit
from Medicare and $38 per Medicaid
visit.  Short emphasized the more patient
visits the more reimbursements.  He said
the free clinics don’t count toward the
reimbursement total but the district
wouldn’t stop having them.  Short said
this area pays $100,000 in taxes to the
District and that the five-year bond issue
is now done.  He said we need more
people to go to the clinic.  The $100,000
tax money could be available to then
improve or expand the clinic or bring in
more sophisticated machinery if we get
the maximum RHG reimbursements.

The Board next talked about Cal-Ore life
flights and Port Orford Ambulance.  Lin-
da Foster talked about PO Ambulance
having a lack of personnel.  She said they
only have 4 EMT’s and they’re getting
tired.  Port Orford Ambulance has been
providing emergency service in town
since 1952.  Foster said they run the
ambulances with certified drivers and
that they can’t afford to hire full time
personnel.  She said they have been in
communication with Cal-Ore (they run
the ambulance service in Gold Beach
and Brookings).  Foster said Port Orford
Ambulance wants to stay but they need
help!

R.G. Williams said in reference to life
flights that they have to transfer patients
from a hospital.

Port Orford Mayor Gary Doran said he
would like people to talk up the clinic.
He said we need to encourage people to
use the facilities.  Doran said he had seen
a lot of improvement over the years at the
clinic.

Cancer Screenings draw 178

More than 178 men participated in free
prostate cancer screenings countywide,
Sept. 18-20, for National Prostate Can-
cer Awareness Month, thanks to the Cur-
ry General District and funding from the
Curry Health Foundation. The Brook-
ings Clinic tested a total of 72 patients.
Curry General Hospital tested a total of
61, while Curry Family Medical tested a
total of 45.

In Gold Beach, the first 55 men to get
their prostate cancer screenings were also
treated to free cholesterol, HDL and glu-
cose testing, compliments of the Gold
Beach Rotary Club. Organizers said the
addition of the cholesterol tests helped
bring in twice the number of men, com-
pared to last year’s screening. Abnormal
findings totaled about 17 percent this
year, compared to just over 10 percent in
2003, Terry Randall, Curry Health Dis-
trict lab director, reported.

The Curry Health Foundation contribut-
ed $4,000 in funding for the screenings,
while the Gold Beach Rotary contribut-
ed $1,000. Abbot Diagnostics and Ran-
dy Butler of the American Cancer Soci-
ety office in Medford provided screen-
ing support.

Private businesses or trade associations
wishing to arrange for employee men’s
or women’s screenings in the future can
phone for more information: (541) 247-
3187.


